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June 19, 2025 

 
117 Crichton Street 
Apartment 1 
Ottawa, ON K1M 1V8 
 
The Honourable Julie Dabrusin 
Minister of Environment and Climate Change 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, Ontario, 
Canada, K1A 0A6 
 
 
Dear Minister, 

It was a pleasure to meet you briefly before you introduced David Suzuki at his 90th 
birthday event organized by Elizabeth May. 

You spoke passionately about plastic pollution, demonstrating your strong background for 
your new role in both substance and commitment. 

You will have received a copy of a separate letter from the non-profit Group of 78, where I 
serve as Vice-Chair, which we recently sent to Prime Minister Carney objecting to the 
content and process of Bill C-5. We urged him to break the bill into two parts, passing the 
component on inter-provincial trade immediately and putting the rest of the bill under 
careful Parliamentary review this summer.  

We argue for a revised bill that does much more to protect the environment and invest in 
the clean economy. And it must include a strong amendment to strengthen Indigenous 
inclusion and benefits in major projects. 

I am writing now, however, to provide you with the compelling results of a conference 
entitled Citizens Confront Climate Crisis, held in Ottawa last fall. The participation of 
diverse, informed and committed citizens confirmed our suspicion that there was more 
public concern around climate change than was portrayed in the media.  

Other public events confirmed this view, including Fridays for the Future Cross Canada 
Marches prior to the conference and, just a few days after it, events across the country 
organized by Seniors for Climate Action Now.  

Our organization, the non-profit Group of 78 (https://group78.org/), which promotes 
climate action, peace and social justice, was pleased to sponsor the conference, which 
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featured two amazing Canadian leaders: Tzeporah Berman, Founder of the global Fossil 
Fuel Non-Proliferation Treaty initiative; and Catherine Abreu, an advisor and advocate on 
climate change policy. Both emphasized the urgent need to curtail the use of fossil fuels in 
Canada and abroad.  

In addition, Ecojustice youth litigants mesmerized the audience with their Charter rights 
case against the Government of Ontario. And other key national environmental groups were 
represented, including Environmental Defence, Suzuki Foundation, Nature Canada, 
Community Associations (CAFEs), and Below 2 Degrees. 

The recommendations arising from the conference and its full program are attached, in 
French and English. Speaker presentations are available on the G78 website. 

We would be delighted to meet with you to discuss these issues and explore how civil 
society might assist in meeting Canada’s environmental goals.  

Yours truly, 

 

Susan Tanner 
Vice-Chair 
Group of 78 
                                                                                                            



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

  



 

 

 


